Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine

August 20, 2018

A true record is recorded:

## Present were:

Marc Bernier Michelle Keleher Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance

## Administrative:

- > The Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:
- > Selectmen's minutes for August 13<sup>th</sup>.
- ➤ A/P & P/R Warrant # 19
- Notice of decreased MSAD payments due from the Town in the amount of \$3417.38 for the 2019 fiscal year due to an increased State subsidy for fiscal year, also a new schedule for monthly payments was received.
- ➤ Planning Board minutes for July 24th
- > Proposal from R.B. Electric, Inc for extending electric service to the recycling center.
- Motion made by Marc to accept this proposal to do the work as soon as possible, was seconded by Deb. Motion approved.
- > Trio Web Services Estimate of costs for 2019
- > Rapid Renewal bank reconciliation for June
- > Journal Entry 21
- Listing from LA Water Pollution Control Authority of towns allowed to send domestic septic and holding tank wastes to their plant for treatment
- Region 10 Technical High School minutes for July 16<sup>th</sup> board meeting and notice of finance committee meeting with agenda for August 20<sup>th</sup> at 6:30 PM.
- A copy of an e-mail from Ecomaine Tours suggesting that the recycling attendant go to one of their free tours to see how the machine sort works.
- A profit & Loss statement from Lisbon Emergency for July 2018

## Other Business:

- ➤ Jr. Card was in and asked Carol to keep trying to talk to someone at Morton Salt. He would like to get the salt in before the end of August. (In 2017 we did not receive a bid quote and request form until after September 8<sup>th</sup>, and we e-mailed our order on September 12<sup>th</sup>)
- Marc asked JR to contact Richard Bates to get together on a time to put the conduit in for extending power to the recycling center. JR said he will contact Richard. Gary said he has an electric heater that he will bring in for the winter. He said only a fan would be needed in the summer just to get a breeze in the building on hot days.

- > Gary Snyder, recycling attendant, told the Selectmen that Bowdoinham takes only #1 and #2 plastic and no longer takes any glass.
- Marc said we should not change anything with our recycling unless or until Pine Tree Waste tells us to do so.
- > Deb asked Carol to change the signs and phone message to reflect the changed hours for the next few weeks.

Adjournment: At 7:20, Marc made a motion to adjourn, Deb seconded, the vote was unanimous and the meeting adjourned.